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Distributed November 29, 2019 Item No. 

C1. Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Public Works and the Deputy City Manager, 
Corporate Services, City Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer dated November 28, 2019 

1 

Distributed December 2, 2019 (at the meeting) 

C2. Presentation material titled “Draft 2020 Budget and 2021-2022 Financial Plan” 1 
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DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

COPY: 

RE: 

November 28, 2019 

Mayor and Members of Council 

Zoran Postic, Deputy City Manager, Public Works 

ITEM- l 

Michael Coroneos, DCM, Corporate Services, City Treasurer and CFO 

James Steele, Director Environmental Services 

Dean Ferraro, Director of Financial Services/Deputy City Treasurer 
Michael Marchetti, Director Financial Planning & Development Finance/Deputy City 
Treasurer 

Item #1 Special Committee of the Whole (Budget) Meeting- December 2, 2019 

Draft 2020 Budget and 2021-2022 Financial Plan 

Administrative Budget Corrections 
EV-2137-19 Installation of Water Sampling Stations 

Recommendation 

The Deputy City Manager of Public Works, the Deputy City Manager of Corporate Services, City 
Treasurer and CFO, and the Director of Environmental Services, in consultation with the Director of 
Financial Services/Deputy City Treasurer and the Director of Financial Planning and Development 
Finance/Deputy City Treasurer, recommend: 

1. That the attached detail sheet, Attachment 1 for EV-2137-19 Installation of Water Sampling
Stations, be received for consideration in the 2020 Draft Budget 2021 - 2022 Financial Plan.

Background 

In order to satisfy regulatory requirements for water quality sampling (0. Reg. 170), the City is required to 
complete a certain number of representative samples of the water distribution system to maintain quality 
and ensure the safety of the City's potable water. Dedicated sampling stations would improve sampling 
efficiency through better access to sampling stations and provide the ability to collect round-the-clock 
samples as compared to the current sampling sites (e.g. schools, recreation centres, etc.). 

In reference to the Internal Audit Report dated April 8, 2019 on the Water, Wastewater and Stormwater 
Operations of the Environmental Services Departments, one of the audit recommendations was to 
develop appropriate criteria for when it may be suitable to meet and/or exceed the statutory requirements 
for the quantity of water samples collected. 

Staff reviewed the sampling programs of neighbouring municipalities for benchmarking purposes. The 
City used the benchmarking data, in conjunction with Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks (MECP) regulations, to determine the number of sampling stations required for Vaughan's water 
system. The study determined the city will need approximately 150 sampling stations. The installation of 
the sampling stations is expected to commence in 2020 and will take approximately 20 months to 
complete. 
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